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DISCUSSION: A notice of intent to deny (NOID) the applicant's temporary resident status by 
the District Director, Los Angeles, is before the Administrative Appeals Office (AAO) on appeal. 
The appeal will be rejected. 

The director determined that the applicant has not established that he is eligible for class 
membership pursuant to the CSS/Newman Settlement Agreements. The director concluded that 
on this basis the applicant is ineligible to adjust to temporary resident status and denied the 
application. On appeal, the applicant asserts his eligibility for temporary resident status under 
the terms of the CSS/Newrnan Settlement Agreements. 

Under the CSS/Newman Settlement Agreements, if the director finds that an applicant is 
ineligible for class membership, the director must first issue a notice of intent to deny, which 
explains any perceived deficiency in the applicant's Class Member Application and provide the 
applicant 30 days to submit additional written evidence or information to remedy the perceived 
deficiency. Once the applicant has had an opportunity to respond to any such notice, if the 
applicant has not overcome the director's finding then the director must issue a written decision 
to deny an application for class membership to both counsel and the applicant, with a copy to 
class counsel. The notice shall explain the reason for the denial of the application, and notify the 
applicant of his or her right to seek review of such denial by a Special Master. CSS Settlement 
Agreement paragraph 8 at page 5; Newman Settlement Agreement paragraph 8 at page 7. 

On October 16,2006, the director issued a NOID to the applicant. The director found that based 
on the applicant's testimony he is not eligible for CSS/Newman class membership. The 
applicant was afforded 30 days to respond to the notice. The applicant responded to the NOID 
by filing the instant appeal, Form 1-694, with the AAO. In order to properly file an appeal, the 
regulation at 8 C.F.R. 5 245a.2(p) provides that an application for temporary resident status may 
be appealed to the Administrative Appeals Office within thirty (30) days affer service of the 
notice of denial. Here, the applicant filed an appeal on November 13,2006, prior to the issuance 
of a final decision. 

The authority to adjudicate appeals is delegated to the AAO by the Secretary of the Department 
of Homeland Security (DHS) pursuant to the authority vested in him through the Homeland 
Security Act of 2002, Pub. L. 107-296. See DHS Delegation Number 0 150.1 (effective March 1, 
2003); see also 8 C.F.R. 5 2.1 (2003). The AAO exercises appellate jurisdiction over the matters 
described at 8 C.F.R. 5 103.l(f)(3)(iii) (as in effect on February 28,2003), (with one exception - 
petitions for approval of schools under 5 214.3 are now the responsibility of Immigration and 
Customs Enforcement (ICE)). 

There is no regulatory provision that would permit the AAO to adjudicate an appeal for a petition 
or application that has not been adjudicated. Accordingly, the appeal must be rejected. 

ORDER: The appeal is rejected. The matter is returned to the director to issue a NOID, if 
applicable, and a final decision pursuant to the CSS/Newman Settlement Agreements. 


